
Nowruz promotes sense of fresh
possibility, ‘a chance to renew our
commitment to peace’ – UN chief

The world needs the spirit of Nowruz to bring all populations together in the
most noble values of peace, justice and understanding, United Nations
Secretary-General Antonio Guterres said commemorating International Nowruz
Day.

“I think we all recognize that nothing in our world is more important than
the spirit of Nowruz,” he underscored, pointing to the world’s conflicts, the
plight of refugees and migrants, and the rise of xenophobia and racism in so
many parts of the world. 

For more than 300 million people, Nowruz is about new beginnings. The
beginning of a new year.  The arrival of spring.  The renewal of nature.

It is an ancestral festivity that promotes values of peace and solidarity
between generations and within families as well as reconciliation and
neighbourliness – thus contributing to cultural diversity and friendship
among peoples and different communities.

“Nowruz unites communities beyond borders,” Mr. Guterres told a special event
held at UN Headquarters on Tuesday, on the eve of the international
celebration of the Day. “Its values echo those that we together promote at
the United Nations every day and everywhere. The beginning of a new year
brings with it a sense of fresh possibility,” he stated.

According to the Secretary-General, Nowruz provides a chance to renew our
commitment to peace, sustainable development and human rights.
 
“It is an opportunity to renew our pledge to human dignity and our promise to
leave no one behind. It is an occasion to strengthen our new resolve to our
path towards building a prosperous future for all while living in harmony
with nature,” he stressed, echoing the pledge of the landmark UN 2030 Agenda
and its Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs)
 
Nowruz is a reminder of commonalities and our rich diversity. 

Mr. Guterres concluded his message wishing “a prosperous, happy, healthy and
peaceful Nowruz,” to everyone, adding “And may its spirit of friendship,
harmony and respect for nature serve as an inspiration to us all.”
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